Queensland Government

Cabinet – April 2018
Combustible cladding on in-scope privately-owned buildings across Queensland
Minister for Housing and Public Works, Minister for Digital Technology and Minister for Sport
Minister for Fire and Emergency Services

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]Following identification of combustible polyethylene (PE) core cladding on the Princess Alexandra (PA) Hospital and increasing community concerns around the use of combustible cladding on buildings, the Queensland Government established the Non-Conforming Building Products Audit Taskforce (the Taskforce) on 30 June 2017.  
2. The late Honourable Terry Mackenroth was appointed as independent chair of the Taskforce to develop a comprehensive response to potentially combustible cladding on existing Queensland buildings. 
3. The Taskforce Chair presented the first status report on the work of the Taskforce.
4. The Taskforce Chair recommended that the Queensland Government take a strong regulatory role noting the need for legislative change to address the safety issues posed by the presence of combustible cladding on existing private sector buildings and that the report be publicly released.
5. Cabinet noted the Queensland Non-Conforming Building Products Audit Taskforce Status Report.
6. Cabinet approved the public release of the Taskforce Status Report.
7. Cabinet approved that the Minister for Housing and Public Works, Minister for Digital Technology and Minister for Sport amend the Building Regulation 2006 to introduce requirements to compel in-scope private building owners to complete a self-assessment, and where necessary engage an industry professional to undertake a building fire safety risk assessment.
8. Attachments
· Queensland Non-Conforming Building Products Audit Taskforce Status Report
